CHARTER FOR THE MAILING LIST ACCEPTABLE USE POLICY ("AUP COMMITTEE")

1.0 Purpose

The Advisory Committee to the President on the Mailing List Acceptable Use Policy is responsible for reviewing alleged AUP violations and advising the President on proposed courses of action to ensure the decisions are sound and consistent with described procedures.

2.0 Composition of the Committee

ARIN General Counsel shall serve in an advisory capacity to the Committee.

The Committee shall be composed of the following members:

- 2.1. One elected member from the ARIN Board of Trustees. The Trustee Representative shall be appointed by the Board of Trustees at its first business meeting of the year.
- 2.2. One member of the ARIN Advisory Council (AC). The AC Representative shall be appointed by the ARIN Board of Trustees.
- 2.3. One member in good standing from the ARIN General Membership. The General Member Representative shall be appointed by the Board. If needed, a volunteer pool may be compiled by ARIN Staff following a general call for volunteers to the appropriate ARIN mailing list(s) and confirmation of the Member's eligibility.

The Trustee representative shall Chair the meetings. Members may serve successive one-year terms as long as they continue to meet the selection criteria. Vacancies on the Committee during the term shall be filled in the same manner as the regular selection process.

3.0 Scope of Responsibilities

Whenever possible, the President of ARIN shall consult with the Committee prior to taking action pursuant to the Mailing List AUP. The President shall notify the Committee of actions taken in exigent circumstances without Committee consultation. The Committee shall advise the President of its determination regarding alleged AUP violations and any sanction recommendations in light of the policy and/or enforcement

Therese Colosi 1/7/15 1:49 PM

Deleted: 2014

John Curran 1/7/15 7:43 AM

Deleted: A

procedures. The Committee may recommend changes to the policy and/or enforcement procedures as the Committee feels are needed.

All Committee communication shall be kept private. The Committee shall promptly make its recommendations to the President. Any Committee member may also submit advice to the President individually.